July 13, 2021

Board Meeting July 12, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
JULY 12, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, July 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck and Troy Ganton.  Absent: Josh Walz. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  no public comment
Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the Police Department had a calm month.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the month of June showed the medical runs were up just a bit so that the yearly total is ahead of last year.  County Commissioner Earl Poleski reported that the County commission has authorized the hiring of 3 new corrections deputies; the County will be receiving a $1.8 million grant and that Equalization Director Ruth Scott is leaving her position at the county.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the disbursements for the month of June 2021 totaling $381,980.24.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Stonestreet and seconded by Buck to approve the payment of monthly invoices totaling $383,124.23. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the Regular Board minutes of June 14, 2021 with corrections.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for June 30, 2021; the Public Safety Report for June, 2021 and the Cash Summary as of June 30, 2021.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein reported on road work on Cox and Mathews is scheduled with hopes of being completed soon; Teft Road Trail is nearly completed; negotiations for the sale of the Senior Center is underway, we should have a bid soon;  Department on Aging wants to begin serving lunches at the Senior Center again; Sewer negotiations with the city is ongoing; EGLE (formerly DNR) is going to come and check to see  if an underground tank was properly taken care of in 1990; there has been numerous complaint regarding gypsy moths and mosquitos this year, the township has passed the information on to the county; Tire recycling is being done on September 18, 2021 at Sandstone Township Hall, Spring Arbor time for drop off is noon to 2; the “hunt” for an Assessor is still on and with Ruth Scott leaving the County to start her own business, Dave has asked her for a quotation  to be our assessor of record; Trash Day was a big success definitely more collected than the past years.
NEW BUSINESS:  
 DOTGOV Domain Change:   It has been suggested by MTA and the Board of Election and Homeland Security to consider the change of government domains to DOTGOV in an effort to increase Cyber security.  Stonestreet asked if we wanted to have someone come and explain the pros and cons to the board for clarifications and questions. She will try to get someone to come to the meeting next month.
PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT:   Tim McEldowney said that the Covid restrictions have and are being lifted.  In August he will bring to the board a request of action to cancel our Covid regulations and restrictions.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the August 9, 2021 regular board meeting
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